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News from the Principalé. 
 

 

 

Dear Families, 
The past couple of days have been a testing time for our College community as they mourn the tragic loss 
of one of our students.  Unfortunately, yesterday afternoon I had to inform our students, staff and school 
community of the death of one of our senior students.  At this point in time I cannot give you any further 
details as the matter is being looked into by Police.  What I do wish to do though, on behalf of our entire 
College community, is extend our deepest sympathies to the students family and friends.  We know and 
understand that this is an extremely difficult time and our support is available. 
 
We are also offering support to students, staff and parents who are feeling the effects of this tragic 
event.  This support can be accessed via the school and today has included a number of psychologists and 
school nurses being available for individual counselling and discussion around supporting students, staff 
and parents with this event.  Alternatively there are a number of support lines available 24 hours a day 
and these include Beyond Blue (1300 22 46 36), Kids Helpline (1800 55 1800) and Lifeline (13 11 14).  If as 
a parent or senior student you feel that support is required, please do not hesitate in speaking with either 
myself, Sharon Cresswell or Suzanne Trease. 
 
With the events of the past few days I would like to express my heartfelt thanks to our staff team for the 
wonderful job they have done in supporting our students and each other through this crisis. 
 
Remembrance Day 
As you area aware the 11th November marks Remembrance Day and today our P-6 students joined  
community members at the Cenotaph to mark this important event and day of significance.  It is a  
pleasure to report that our Primary students were wonderful ambassadors for our College.  Our senior 
students marked the day with a service at the College, including the laying of a wreath at the base of the 
flagpole. 
  
Athletics Success 
Congratulations to Delali Trease-Hemming on her recent participation at the 
State Athletic Championships.  Delali did herself and our College proud,  
running 2nd in the 100m. 
 
 
Finally, your feedback at the College is always welcome, if you have some 
ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ƻǊ ŎƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛǾŜ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǘƛƻƴǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ  
hesitate to drop in and see me. 
 
Kind regards, 
Brad Moyle 

 
 
 
 
 Delali on the medal dais, 

Olympic Park, Melbourne  

Well Done Delali!! 
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School Start Bonus 2012 
 
 

The School Start Bonus is provided by the Victorian Government to assist low-income families with the costs  
associated with their child starting Prep or Year 7 at a government or non-government school. 
If you hold a valid Health Care Card, Pension Card or are a foster parent, and you have a child starting Prep or Year 
7, you may be eligible to receive this one-off $300 payment. The School Start Bonus is separate, and additional to 
the Education Maintenance Allowance (EMA). 
How to Apply: Please contact the College for an application form for the School Start  
Bonus and return by the closing date. 
Closing Date: Parents/guardians with Prep or Year 7 children commencing in 2012 need to lodge an School Start 
Bonus form before 15th December 2011. For late enrolments, applications will be accepted up until 29th February 
2012. For more information about the School Start Bonus and the EMA, visit:  
www.education.vic.gov.au/aboutschool/financial/ 
 
Please contact 
Christine or Julie 
Rushworth P-12 College 
Phone: 03 58561230 

Please read this 

it may concern 

your child  

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ !tΩ{ 5Ŝǎƪ 
 

Hats! Hats! Hats!   
Yes I am nagging, but being Sun Safe is very important and as a SunSmart School we expect our students 
to wear hats when outside the classroom in Terms 1 and 4. A school hat can be purchased from the  
College Office if your child has lost their hat at a cost of $12. This is not a huge expense to assist in the 
prevention of skin cancer.  
¦ƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ǎŜŜƴ ŀǎ ΨŎƻƻƭΩ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ŀ Ƙŀǘ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ Ŏƻƴǎǘŀƴǘƭȅ 
requesting students put their hats on. We ask that parents support the College by making sure that their 
children are supplied with the College hat. 
 
Uniform: 
A supply of new uniform items has been delivered to the College from Mr Embroidery in Kyabram. School 
dresses and polo shirts for summer are available for purchase through the College office. 
 
Exams and Early Commencement: 
The VCE exams for year 12 subjects are currently being held at the Shire Hall. Yr 11 exams begin next 
week and the Yr 10 exam week is from Monday 28th November. All students in Yr 12 for 2012 will be  
involved in an Early Commencement program for the week beginning Monday 21st November. This is an 
important start to the Yr 12 school year and students will begin work in each of their subjects with tasks 
set for the school holidays. A similar program for students entering Yr 11 in 2012 will commence on  
Monday 5th December. 
 
DEECD end of year dates: 
Year 11 students are required at school until Friday 2nd December. Yr 10 students are required at school 

until Friday 9th December and may leave school then with parental permission to take up holiday  

employment. The end of year date for all other students from Prep to Yr 9 is December 22nd. 
 

Sharon Cresswell 

Assistant Principal 
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¢ƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ мн DǊŀŘǳŀǘƛƻƴ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !ƭƭ {ŜŀǎƻƴΩǎ wŜǎƻǊǘ ƛƴ .ŜƴŘƛƎƻ ƻƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ǘƘŜ нуth. Thirty four  
graduating students and their families and friends gathered to celebrate their achievements over the past year.  
Everybody look resplendent in their finery. Some were almost unrecognisable! 
 

Many awards for achievement and excellence were presented on the evening. These included; 
The Caltex All - Rounder Award:  Laura Spiby - Jones 
wǳǎƘǿƻǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ [ƛƻƴΩǎ /ƛǘƛȊŜƴǎƘƛǇ !ǿŀǊŘΥ aƛƭƭƛ wŀǘƘƧŜƴ 
Deakin Achievement Award: Kaity Osterlund 
Campaspe Cohuna LLEN VCAL Excellence Awards: Emily Jones and Paige Patten 
 

Rushworth P-12 College Awards of Excellence went to Kate Aburrow, Milli Rathjen, Laura Spiby - Jones, Sarah West, Taswell 
Pain, Kaity Osterlund, Jeremy Lambden, Phil Brown and Braden Brown 
 

This year awards were presented in each subject domain.  
These were:  Science Award - Darren Knobel, English Award - Phillip Brown, Mathematics Award - Peter Smith, Arts / Design 
Award - Jess Vanderdonk, Humanities - Nathan McKay, Health/ PE - Beth Parker 
 

VCAL Achievement Awards went to Hayley Smith and Josie Crout. 
 

LǘΩǎ ƴƻǿ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ƻŦŦ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƛŘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ ²Ƙƻ ƪƴƻǿǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƻǳǊ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ƛƴ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ƻǊ 
five. Wherever our students find themselves we know they are all  
deserving of a bright and successful future and we wish them all well in 
their endeavours. 

Year 12 Graduation Dinner  


